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HASTINGS TRAMWAYS CLUB

NEXT STOP … STAPLECROSS!

THE FIRST OF OUR TRAMS IS HOISTED ONTO THE LOW-LOADER AT 
ROBERTSBRIDGE BEFORE IT'S MOVE TO STAPLECROSS SHRUB NURSERY



WELCOME

Welcome to the 53rd newsletter of Hastings Tramways Club! Happy 
New Year and thank you to you all for your continued support into 
2013. Below is an article from Roy which he wrote before Christmas. As 
you will have seen on the front cover, things  have already moved on!
 
THE MOVE FROM ROBERTSBRIDGE By Roy Austen

What News at present regarding our Trams at Robertsbridge you may 
ask – Well! As I write this, just days before Christmas, the news is that 
both the Trams are still on site at Robertsbridge although all the 
railway lines have now been removed and wooden sleepers taken up. I 
have been told by Derek that most of the ballast has also been taken 
up.

I have been in touch with Tony Deeprose, the man who (I hope) will do 
the removal of our Trams to their new site at Staplecross Shrub 
Nursery, near Cripps Corner in East Sussex. I will be arranging  another 
site inspection with him shortly. Now at a time when the weather is so 
unsettled with rain and snow being forecast and heavy rain already 
soaking deep into the soil, it's not the best time to be moving!

I have been in contact with Guy, President of the Brighton Tram 53 
Group about the tram truck which they are buying from us and made 
arrangements for them to collect some of the smaller items from the 
truck. The wheel set, main truck and motors are, as yet, to be collected.

The Staplecross site is gradually taking shape with the old shed made 
good and being used as our tea room. From this, an extension has been 
built using some of the fence panels and concert slabs for flooring from 
Robertsbridge. But of course the weather is still our main concern and 
we have had to dig some trenches to help drain the water away. We 
need the ground firm to be able to unload the Trams safely.
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STAPLECROSS UPDATE FEB 2013

At Staplecross, steady progress has been made as concrete blocks  
have been laid in position to accommodate the trams. Visitors have 
been arriving at our new site from Robertsbridge with several RVR 
members interested in joining as members. Bob and Jack Evans helped 
to rebuild and fit our old 'Cozy Club' door, with plenty of tea being 
offered by Derek!

The platform and ramp, plus gardens and old apple tree were removed 
a couple of week ago at Robertsbridge. This meant that the site was 
ready for us to lift the trams. The date was set for Monday 4th February. 
Despite the heavy rain prior to the lift, it was a success! Both trams 
were moved to the new site in just under 5 hours! Our only property to 
remain at the RVR now is the truck, which we are waiting to hear from 
Brighton about. All of our efforts can now focus on Staplecross.

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The club will be holding it's AGM at Mike Turner's Studio at 17 Priory 
Road, Hastings at 7:30pm on Monday 4th March 2013. The meeting is 
open to all members.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL REMINDER

Please note that memberships come up for renewal in March. If you 
wish to continue with us into 2014, please complete the renewal form 
on the enclosed insert and return to Derek Masters.



4 T
H

E
 1

S
T

 F
E

B
R

U
A

R
Y

 E
D

IT
IO

N
 O

F
 T

H
E

 H
A

S
T

IN
G

S
 O

B
S

E
R

V
E

R
 F

E
A

T
U

R
E

D
 T

H
IS

 IN
T

R
IG

U
IN

G
 A

R
T

IC
LE

! 


